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CENTRAL AVE WEST

NEW TRAIL ELIMINATES
FOUR ROAD CROSSINGS AND
TWO RAILROAD CROSSINGS

EXISTING
TRAIL ROUTE

PROPOSED NEW
TRAIL ROUTERIVER DRIVE SOUTH

Text* “RIVERSEDGE” to 406-226-1603 to
receive project updates. 

*Texting alerts are not managed by MDT and may have different
privacy and security policies. For more information, read the
SimpleTexting Privacy Policy. 

The River’s Edge Trail Connector Project will enhance safety for users of the River’s Edge Trail
system in Great Falls by constructing an alternate route between Central Avenue West and
Broadwater Bay. 

The current route of the River’s Edge Trail crosses four busy streets and two active rail lines.
This project will construct a new “connector” trail that will hug the Missouri River. This will enhance
safety for trail users, as the proposed trail alignment along the river eliminates the street and
railway crossings. The Montana Department of Transportation (MDT) is partnering with the City of
Great Falls, the River’s Edge Trail Foundation, and TD&H Engineering to accomplish this important
project.

The River’s Edge Trail Connector Project is located in Great Falls, just east of the Missouri River,
between Central Avenue West and 3rd Avenue South. 
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Immediately south of
Central Avenue West,
the new segment will
branch off the existing
River’s Edge Trail. The
path will head south
through the park area
between the river and
River Drive South, then
hug the riverbank until
it reaches the railroad
bridge.

After the railroad
bridge, the path will
follow the edge of
River Drive South until
it reaches Broadwater
Bay.

At Broadwater Bay, it will pass through the open park area, cross the north
entrance to the boat ramp, then reconnect to the Rivers Edge Trail near the
intersection of River Drive South and 3rd Avenue South.



As part of the project, the
existing pedestrian crossings of
River Drive South at the north
end of Electric City Water Park
and at the intersection with 3rd
Avenue South will be upgraded
with Rectangular Rapid Flashing
Beacons (RRFB) like those
recently installed on River Drive
North.

During the preliminary design
process, MDT explored a variety
of design options. A retaining
wall with a road realignment was
selected due to reduced
environmental impacts,
decreased geotechnical
engineering concerns, and
lower project costs.

This project will construct a new section of shared-use path. Most of the proposed path will be 10 feet
wide with a 5-inch-thick concrete surface. Under the railroad bridge, a retaining wall will be
constructed along the river to support a slightly narrower (9 feet wide) path. South of the railroad
bridge, a portion of River Drive South will be realigned to reduce impacts to the riverbank from
construction of the new path.
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